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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
放棄註冊商標  

(局部放棄) 

  

根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 
 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S)  
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

  
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

301763307 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

ENEOS Holdings, Inc. 
1-2, Otemachi 1-chome, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo, 
JAPAN 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6th Floor, Prince's Building 
Chater Road 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

1,3,4,6,7,9,11,12,37,39,42 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 

15-11-2010  
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放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

04-11-2020 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 17 
mica [raw or partly processed]; valves of rubber or vulcanized fiber [not including 
machine elements]; gaskets; junctions for pipes [not of metal]; packings; fire hoses; 
asbestos fire curtains; floating anti-pollution barriers; electrical insulating oils, 
and other electrical insulating materials; washers of rubber or vulcanized fiber; 
chemical fiber [not for textile use]; asbestos; rock wool; slag wool; rubber thread 
and covered rubber yarn [not for textile use]; chemical fiber yarn and thread [not for 
textile use]; asbestos yarn; asbestos fabrics; asbestos felt; insulating gloves; 
rubber cords and laces; asbestos cords and strings; asbestos nets; industrial 
packaging containers of rubber; rubber stoppers; rubber lids and caps [for industrial 
packaging containers]; plastic sheeting for agricultural purposes; condenser paper; 
asbestos paper; vulcanized fiber; plastic semi-worked products containing carbon 
fibers, and plastic semi-worked products [for use as material]; rubber [raw or semi-
worked]; soundproofing materials of rock wool [not for building purposes]; asbestos 
boards; asbestos powder 
 
類別 Class 21 
Dental floss [floss for dental purposes]; unworked or semi-worked glass [not for 
building]; mangers for animals [troughs for livestock]; poultry rings; cooking 
skewers; tub brushes; metal brushes; brushes for pipes; industrial brushes; ship-
scrubbing brushes; gloves for household purposes; industrial packaging containers of 
glass [not including glass stoppers, lids and covers]; industrial packaging containers 
of ceramic; glass stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; glass covers and 
lids [for industrial packaging containers]; cooking pots and pans [non-electric]; 
coffee-pots [non-electric]; Japanese cast iron kettles, non-electric [tetsubin]; 
kettles [non-electric]; tableware; portable coldboxes [non-electric]; rice chests; 
food preserving jars of glass; drinking flasks [for travellers]; vacuum bottles 
[insulated flasks]; ice pails; whisks [non-electric]; cooking strainers; pepper pots; 
sugar bowls; salt shakers; egg cups; napkin holders; napkin rings; trays; toothpick 
holders; colanders; shakers; Japanese style cooked rice scoops [shamoji]; hand-
operated coffee grinders and pepper mills; cooking funnels; Japanese style wooden 
pestles [surikogi]; Japanese style earthenware mortars [suribachi]; Japanese style 
personal dining trays or stands [zen]; bottle openers; cooking graters; tart scoops; 
pan-mats; chopsticks; chopstick cases; ladles and dippers; cooking sieves and sifters; 
chopping boards for kitchen use; rolling pins [for cooking purposes]; grills (cooking 
utensils); toothpicks; lemon squeezers [citrus juicers]; waffle irons [non-electric]; 
cleaning tools and washing utensils; ironing boards; tailors' sprayers; ironing boards 
[kotedai]; marking boards for use with an impress blades [hera-dai]; stirrers for hot 
bathtub water [yukakibo]; bathroom stools; bathroom pails; candle extinguishers; 
candlesticks; cinder sifters for household purposes; coal scuttles; fly swatters; 
mouse traps; flower pots; hydroponic apparatus for domestic horticultural purposes; 
watering cans; feeding vessels for pets; brushes for pets; chewing goods for pet dogs; 
indoor aquaria and their fittings; bird cages; bird baths; clothes brushes; chamber 
pots; toilet paper holders; piggy banks [not of metal]; lucky charms [omamori]; sacred 
lots [omikuji]; boxes of metal for dispensing paper towels; boot jacks; soap 
dispensers; flower vases; flower bowls; wind chimes; upright signboards of glass or 
ceramics; perfume burners; electric toothbrushes; cosmetic and toilet utensils [other 
than electric toothbrushes]; shoe brushes; shoe horns; shoe shine cloths; handy shoe 
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shiners; shoe-trees [stretchers]; portable cooking kits for outdoor use; pig bristles 
[hog bristles for brushes] 
 
類別 Class 36 
Arrangement for issuance of credit cards or electronic prepaid cards; credit card 
services, debit card services and electronic funds transfer; providing financial 
information; issuance of electronic prepaid cards; agency services for depositing 
electronic money into cards that electronic money users hold; acceptance of deposits 
[including substitute bond issuance] and acceptance of fixed interval installment 
deposits; loans [financing] and discount of bills; domestic exchange settlement; 
liability guarantee and acceptance of bills; securities lending; acquisition and 
transfer of monetary claims; safekeeping of valuables including securities and 
precious metals [safe deposit services]; money exchange [exchanging money]; 
trusteeship of financial futures contracts; trusteeship of money, securities, monetary 
claims, personal property, land, rights on land fixtures, surface rights or lease on 
land; agencies for bond subscriptions; foreign exchange transactions; letter-of-credit 
related services; brokerage for hire-purchase; issue of tokens of value; agencies for 
collecting gas or electric power utility payments; consigned collection of payment for 
goods; buying and selling of securities; trading of securities index futures; trading 
of securities options; trading of overseas market securities futures; agencies or 
brokerage for trading of securities, securities index futures, securities options, and 
overseas market securities futures; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents with 
on-commission trading in domestic markets of securities, securities index futures and 
securities options; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents with on-commission 
trading in overseas markets of securities, and securities index futures; agencies or 
brokerage for forward agreement of securities, for forward agreement of securities 
index futures, for forward agreement of securities options, spot and forward 
transaction of securities index futures; brokerage for securities liquidation; 
securities underwriting; securities offering; transaction of securities subscription 
or offering; providing stock market information; agencies for commodity futures 
trading; life insurance brokerage; life insurance underwriting; agencies for non-life 
insurance; claim adjustment for non-life insurance; non-life insurance underwriting; 
insurance premium rate computing; management of buildings; agencies or brokerage for 
renting of buildings; leasing or renting of buildings; purchase and sale of buildings; 
agencies or brokerage for purchase and sale of buildings; real estate appraisal; land 
management; agencies or brokerage for leasing or renting of land; leasing of land; 
purchase and sale of land; agencies or brokerage for purchase or sales of land; 
providing information on buildings or land (real estate affairs); antique appraisal; 
art appraisal; precious stone appraisal; used automobiles appraisal; company credit 
investigation; tax consultancy; tax agency; charitable fund raising; rental of paper 
money and coin counting or processing machines; rental of cash dispensers or 
automated-teller machines; rental of safes. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 1 
Surface preparation agents for metals, resins, ceramics or rubbers; heat accumulation 
agents; cleaning agents for use in manufacturing processes; solvents; solvents for 
cleaning machines and apparatus and machine parts; cleaning agents for machines and 
apparatus and machine parts used in manufacturing processes; carbon materials for 
condensers or rechargeable batteries or oil absorbent, plating solutions, metal oxides 
for sputtering targets, high purity copper sulfate, and other chemicals; adhesives 
[not for stationery or household purposes]; plant growth regulating preparations; 
fertilizers; ceramic glazings; priming putty; higher fatty acids; antimony; thallium; 
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lithium; non-metallic minerals; photographic supplies; chemical test paper; artificial 
sweeteners; flour and starch for industrial purposes; unprocessed plastics [plastics 
in primary form]; pulp. 
 
類別 Class 3 
Aromatic hydrocarbons cleaning agents; solvents for cleaning machines and apparatus 
and machine parts; anti-static preparations for household purposes; de-greasing 
preparations for household purposes; rust removing preparations; stain removing 
benzine; fabric softeners for laundry use; laundry bleach; adhesives for affixing 
false hair; adhesives for affixing false eyelashes; laundry starch; seaweed gelatine 
for laundry use [funori]; paint stripping preparations; shoe and boot cream; shoe 
black [shoe polish]; polishing preparations; industrial soaps; soaps and detergents; 
dentifrices; cosmetics and toiletries; natural perfumery made from plants; natural 
perfumery prepared from animal extracts; synthetic perfumery; compound perfumery; food 
flavorings prepared from essential oils; incenses and fragrances; abrasive paper 
[sandpaper]; abrasive cloth; abrasive sand; artificial pumice stone; polishing paper; 
polishing cloth; false nails; false eyelashes. 
 
類別 Class 4 
Liquefied petroleum gas; solid lubricants; grease for shoes and boots; leather 
preserving oil and grease; solid fuels; liquid fuels; gaseous fuels; industrial 
gasoline, industrial greases, lubricating oils [industrial lubricants], and other 
mineral oils and greases for industrial purposes, not for fuel; non-mineral oils and 
greases for industrial purposes [not for fuel]; waxes [raw material]; lamp wicks; 
candles. 
 
類別 Class 6 
Irons and steels; nonferrous metals and their alloys for sputtering targets, and other 
nonferrous metals and their alloys; ores of metal; metal materials for building or 
construction; prefabricated building assembly kits of metal; loading and unloading 
pallets of metal; turn-tables for load handling; traversers for load handling; 
artificial fish reefs of metal; poultry cages of metal; paint spraying booths of 
metal; metal moulds for forming cement products; pulleys [of metal, not machine 
elements]; springs [of metal, not machine elements]; valves [of metal, not machine 
elements]; metal junctions for pipes; metal flanges; keys [mechanical element]; cotter 
pins; railway points; road signs of metal [not luminous nor mechanical]; beacons of 
metal [non-luminous]; liquid storage tanks or reservoirs [of metal]; industrial water 
storage tanks [of metal]; liquefied gas storage tanks [of metal]; gas storage tanks 
[of material]; internal floating lids of aluminium for use with gas or liquefied gas 
storage tanks; anchors; mooring bitts of metal; mooring bollards of metal; containers 
of metal for transport; anvils; swage blocks; metal hardware; wire ropes; wire nets 
and gauzes; industrial packaging containers of metal [not including metal stoppers, 
lids and caps]; metal stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; metal lids and 
caps [for industrial packaging containers]; metal nameplates and door nameplates; 
chains for dogs; metal stepladders and ladders; letter boxes of metal; hat-hanging 
hooks of metal; money boxes of metal; water tanks of metal for household purposes; 
tool boxes of metal (empty); towel dispensers of metal; metal joinery fittings; safes; 
upright signboards of metal; transportable greenhouses of metal for household use; 
metal tombs and metal tomb plaques; ferrules of metal for canes and walking-sticks; 
crampons [climbing irons]; carabiners; rock pitons; diving platforms of metal; spurs; 
sculptures of metal. 
 
類別 Class 7 
Machines for cleaning the inside of engines of automobiles; machines and apparatus for 
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cleaning engine cooling systems of automobiles; machines and apparatus for collecting, 
reproducing and filling chlorofluorocarbon for car air-conditioners; metalworking 
machines and tools; mining machines and apparatus; construction machines and 
apparatus; loading-unloading machines and apparatus; fishing machines and instruments; 
apparatus for purifying liquid fuels of biomass; oil refining apparatus, and other 
chemical processing machines and apparatus; textile machines and apparatus; food or 
beverage processing machines and apparatus; lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or 
plywood making machines and apparatus; pulp making, papermaking or paper-working 
machines and apparatus; printing or bookbinding machines and apparatus; sewing 
machines; plowing machines and implements [other than hand-held tools]; cultivating 
machines and implements; harvesting machines and implements; plant fiber processing 
machines and implements [for making agricultural aids of crude vegetable fibrous 
materials]; fodder presses; fodder cutting machines [feed cutters]; fodder mixing 
machines [feed mixers]; cake-fodder crushing machines [feed mills]; milk filtering 
machines; milking machines; chick brooders; incubators for eggs; sericultural machines 
and implements; shoe making machines; leather tanning machines; tobacco processing 
machines; glassware manufacturing machines and apparatus; painting machines and 
apparatus; packaging or wrapping machines and apparatus; power-operated potters' 
wheels; plastic processing machines and apparatus; semiconductor manufacturing 
machines and systems; machines and apparatus for manufacturing rubber goods; stone 
working machines and apparatus; non-electric prime movers, not for land vehicles 
[other than water mills and wind mills]; parts for non-electric prime movers for land 
vehicles; water mills; wind mills; pneumatic or hydraulic machines and instruments; 
adhesive tape dispensing machines; automatic stamping machines; electric washing 
machines for industrial purposes; food mixing machines for commercial use; food 
peeling machines for commercial use; dish washing machines for industrial purposes; 
food cutting, chopping and slicing machines for commercial use; electric wax-polishing 
machines for industrial purposes; vacuum cleaners for industrial purposes; dish 
washing machines for household purposes; electric wax-polishing machines for household 
purposes; washing machines for household purposes; vacuum cleaners for household 
purposes; electric food blenders [for household purposes]; repairing fixing machines 
and apparatus; mechanical parking systems; vehicle washing installations; power 
sprayers for disinfecting, insecticides and deodorants [not for agricultural 
purposes]; shafts, axles or spindles [not for land vehicles]; shaft bearings [machine 
elements not for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [machine elements not 
for land vehicles]; bearings [machine elements not for land vehicles]; power 
transmissions and gearing for machines [not for land vehicles]; shock absorbers 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; springs [machine elements not for land 
vehicles]; brakes [machine elements not for land vehicles]; valves [machine elements 
not for land vehicles]; lawnmowers; curtain drawing devices electrically operated; 
waste compacting machines and apparatus; waste crushing machines; starters for motors 
and engines; AC motors and DC motors [not including those for land vehicles but 
including parts for any AC motors and DC motors]; AC generators [alternators]; DC 
generators; dynamo brushes. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Semiconductor wafers; solar batteries; fuel cells; fuel cell generators; card readers; 
films for liquid crystal displays to expand viewing field; batteries for automobiles; 
ear plugs; processed glass [not for building]; electric arc welding machines; electric 
metal cutting machines (by arc, gas or plasma); electric welding apparatus; ozonisers 
[ozonators]; electrolysers [electrolytic cells]; egg-candlers; blueprint apparatus; 
cash registers; coin counting or sorting machines; electric sign boards for displaying 
target figures and current outputs; photo-copying machines; hand-operated calculators; 
drawing or drafting instruments and apparatus; time and date stamping machines; time 
clocks [time recording devices]; punched card office machines; voting machines; 
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postage stamp checking apparatus; vending machines; gasoline station equipment; coin-
operated gates for car parking facilities; life saving apparatus and equipment; fire 
extinguishers; fire hydrants; fire hose nozzles; sprinkler systems for fire 
protection; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft warning apparatus; protective helmets; 
railway signal apparatus, luminous or mechanical; vehicle breakdown warning triangles; 
luminous or mechanical road signs; diving machines and apparatus [not for sports]; 
arcade game consoles adapted for use with an external display screen or monitor; 
electric door openers; simulators for the steering and control of vehicles; sports 
training simulators; laboratory apparatus and instruments; photographic instruments 
and apparatus; cinematographic instruments and apparatus; optical apparatus and 
instruments; measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or 
control machines and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifiers; batteries and 
cells; electric or magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables; electric 
flat irons; electric hair-curlers; electric buzzers; telecommunication devices and 
apparatus; electronic machines, apparatus and their parts; magnetic cores; resistance 
wires; electrodes; fire boats; fire engines; cigar lighters for automobiles; gloves 
for protection against accidents; dust masks; gas masks; welding masks; fireproof 
garments; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; home video game consoles adapted for 
use with an external display screen or monitor; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs 
recorded with programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; weight belts 
[for scuba diving]; inflatable swimming floats; protective helmets for sports; air 
tanks [for scuba diving]; swimming flutter boards; regulators [for scuba diving]; 
phonograph records; metronomes; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs recorded with 
automatic performance programs for electronic musical instruments; downloadable music 
files; exposed cinematographic films; exposed slide films; slide film mounts; 
downloadable image files; recorded video discs and video tapes; electronic 
publications. 
 
類別 Class 11 
Heat accumulating materials for air conditioning apparatus; heat accumulating devices; 
heat accumulating tanks for air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; set 
units of toilet bowl and seat; set units of bathroom; drying apparatus [for chemical 
processing]; recuperators [for chemical processing]; steamers [for chemical 
processing]; evaporators [for chemical processing]; distillers [for chemical 
processing]; heat exchangers [for chemical processing]; milk sterilizers; industrial 
furnaces; nuclear reactors [atomic piles]; forage drying apparatus; industrial 
boilers; air-conditioning apparatus [for industrial purposes]; freezing machines and 
apparatus; laundry dryers [electric, for industrial purposes]; machines and apparatus 
for use in beauty salons and barbers' shops [not including hairdressing chairs]; 
cooking equipment for industrial purposes; industrial dish drying apparatus and 
installations; dish disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water faucets; 
level controlling valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; waste water treatment tanks [for 
industrial purposes]; septic tanks [for industrial purposes]; garbage incinerators for 
industrial purposes; garbage incinerators for household purposes; solar water heaters; 
water purifying apparatus; electric lamps and other lighting apparatus; floor heating 
appliances for household use; household electrothermic appliances; pedestals for water 
taps; washers for water taps; gas water heaters [for household use]; non-electric 
cooking heaters [for household purposes]; kitchen worktops; kitchen sinks; ice chests 
(for household purposes, non-portable); ice-cooling refrigerators [for household 
purposes]; household tap-water filters; bathtubs; standing paper lanterns [andon]; 
portable paper lanterns [chochin]; gas lamps; oil lamps; lamp chimneys; warming pans 
[non-electric]; pocket warmers [non-electric]; stick fuel for Japanese pocket warmers 
[kairo-bai]; hot water bottles [for warming one's feet in bed]; toilet stool units 
with a washing water squirter; disinfectant dispensers for toilets; toilet bowls; 
seatings for use with Japanese style toilet bowls; waste water treatment tanks for 
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household purposes; septic tanks for household purposes; heating or cooling packs 
filled with chemical substances ready to react when required; non-electric heating 
apparatus for household purposes 
 
類別 Class 12 
Rearview mirrors with antidazzle devices for automobiles; ropeways for cargo or 
freight handling; unloading tipplers [for tilting railway freight cars]; pusher cars 
for mining; puller cars for mining; traction engine; non-electric prime movers for 
land vehicles [not including their parts]; shafts, axles or spindles [for land 
vehicles]; shaft bearings [for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [for land 
vehicles]; bearings for land vehicles; power transmissions and gearings [for land 
vehicles]; shock absorbers [for land vehicles]; springs [for land vehicles]; brakes 
[for land vehicles]; parachutes; anti-theft alarms for vehicles; wheelchairs; AC 
motors or DC motors for land vehicles [not including their parts]; vessels and their 
parts and fittings [other than air cushion vehicles]; air-cushion vehicles; aircraft 
and their parts and fittings; railway rolling stock and their parts and fittings; 
automobiles and their parts and fittings; two-wheeled motor vehicles, bicycles and 
their parts and fittings; baby carriages [prams]; rickshaws; sleighs and sleds 
[vehicles]; wheelbarrows; carts; horse drawn carriages; bicycle trailers [riyakah]; 
adhesive rubber patches for repairing tubes or tires. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Installation of air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; installation of 
air conditioning systems; installation of other machines and apparatus; corrosion 
proofing works; car washing services; rental of coin-operated washing machines; rental 
of coin-operated drying machines; construction project check and inspection services 
of underground tanks and buried piping; repair works of underground tanks and buried 
piping; works for anti-soil pollution; advice on works for anti-soil pollution; 
repair, preparation, remodeling, building bodies, maintenance and check of automobiles 
or two-wheeled motor vehicles; providing inforamtion relating to repair, remodeling, 
maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; arrangement and 
reservation for repair, preparation, remodeling, building bodies, maintenance and 
check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; cleaning the inside, polishing, 
waxing and washing of automobiles, and other cleaning services of automobiles; coating 
for maintenance or repair of automobiles; works for changing oils, batteries, tires 
and other components of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; installation 
services relating to glass films for automobiles, protecting and treating and 
polishing coating films of bodies of automobiles, repair of concaves of bodies of 
automobiles; construction; construction consultancy; operation, check or maintenance 
of building; shipbuilding; repair or maintenance of vessels; aircraft maintenance or 
repair; repair of bicycles; repair or maintenance of automobiles; repair or 
maintenance of railway rolling stock; repair or maintenance of two-wheeled motor 
vehicles; repair or maintenance of cinematographic machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of optical machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of photographic 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of loading-unloading machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of fire alarms; repair or maintenance of office 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of air-conditioning apparatus [for 
industrial purposes]; burner maintenance or repair; repair or maintenance of boilers; 
pump repair or maintenance; repair or maintenance of freezing machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of electronic machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
telephone apparatus; repair of radio or television sets; repair or maintenance of 
telecommunication machines and apparatus [other than telephone sets, radio receivers 
and television receivers]; repair or maintenance of construction machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of consumer electric appliances; repair or 
maintenance of electric lighting apparatus; repair or maintenance of power 



 
  
                        

8/11 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2021/13 公布日期 Publication Date:05-02-2021 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

distribution or control machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of power 
generators; repair or maintenance of electric motors; repair or maintenance of 
laboratory apparatus and instruments; repair or maintenance of measuring and testing 
machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of medical machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of firearms; repair or maintenance of printing or bookbinding 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of chemical processing machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of glassware manufacturing machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of fishing machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of 
metalworking machines and tools; repair or maintenance of shoe making machines and 
instruments; repair or maintenance of industrial furnaces; repair or maintenance of 
mining machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of rubber-goods manufacturing 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of integrated circuits manufacturing 
machines and systems; repair or maintenance of semiconductor manufacturing machines 
and systems; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus for processing foods or 
beverages; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus for lumbering, woodworking, 
or veneer or plywood making; repair or maintenance of textile machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of tobacco processing; repair or maintenance of painting 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of plowing machines and implements 
[other than hand-held tools]; repair or maintenance of cultivating machines and 
implements; repair or maintenance of harvesting machines and implements; repair or 
maintenance of plant fiber processing machines and implements; repair or maintenance 
of fodder presses; repair or maintenance of fodder cutters; repair or maintenance of 
fodder mixers; repair or maintenance of fodder mills; repair or maintenance of milk 
filters; repair or maintenance of milking machines; repair or maintenance of chick 
brooders; repair or maintenance of egg incubators; repair or maintenance of 
sericultural machines and implements; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus 
for pulp-making, papermaking or paper-working; repair or maintenance of plastic 
processing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of packing or wrapping 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of sewing machines; repair or 
maintenance of storage tanks; repair or maintenance of gasoline station equipment; 
repair or maintenance of mechanical parking systems; repair or maintenance of bicycle 
parking apparatus; repair or maintenance of industrial dish washing machines; repair 
or maintenance of cooking apparatus for industrial purposes; repair or maintenance of 
industrial washing machines; repair or maintenance of vehicle washing installation; 
repair or maintenance of vending machines; repair or maintenance of power-driven floor 
cleaning machines; repair or maintenance of amusement machines and apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of machines and apparatus for use in beauty salons or barbers' shops; 
repair or maintenance of water pollution control equipment; repair or maintenance of 
water purifying apparatus; repair or maintenance of waste compacting machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of waste crushing machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of diving machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of nuclear power 
plants; repair or maintenance of chemical plants; furniture restoration; umbrella 
repair; repair or maintenance of musical instruments; safe maintenance or repair; shoe 
repair; clock and watch repair or maintenance; sharpening of scissors and kitchen 
knives; installation or repair of locks; repair or maintenance of gas water heaters; 
repair or maintenance of non-electric cooking heaters; repair or maintenance of 
cooking pots and pans; repair or maintenance of signboards; repair of bags or pouches; 
repair of personal ornaments; repair of toys or dolls; repair of sports equipment; 
repair of billiard equipment; repair of game machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of bathtubs and the like; repair of toilet stool units with a washing 
water squirts; repair of fishing tackle; repair of spectacles; fur care and repair; 
laundering; pressing of clothing; clothing repair [mending clothing]; fluffing of 
cotton batting for futon; repair of tatami mats; chimney sweeping; cleaning of 
building exterior surfaces; window cleaning; carpet and rug cleaning; floor polishing; 
septic tank cleaning; bathtub and bath boiler cleaning; street cleaning; storage tank 
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cleaning; disinfecting of telephone hand-sets; vermin exterminating [other than for 
agriculture, forestry or horticulture]; sterilization of medical machines and 
apparatus; rental of construction machines and apparatus; rental of floor cleaning 
machines; rental of mops; rental of car-washing apparatus; rental of electric washing 
machines; rental of laundry dryers; rental of spin dryers for clothes; rental of 
mining machines and apparatus. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Propane gas supplying; liquefied natural gas supplying; liquefied petroleum gas 
supplying; railway transport; car transport; providing road and traffic information; 
vehicle-driving services; marine transport; air transport; packaging of goods; freight 
brokerage; cargo unloading; removal services; brokerage for rental, selling, 
purchasing or chartering of vessels; refloating of ships; ship piloting; tour 
conducting; tour conducting or escorting; travel agencies or liaison services 
(excluding those for lodging); warehousing services; temporary safekeeping of personal 
belongings; temporary storage of deliveries; gas supplying [distribution]; electricity 
distribution; water supplying [distribution]; heat supplying [distribution]; rental of 
warehouse space; parking services; providing toll roads; providing vessel mooring 
facilities; airport services; management of parking places; rental of loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; car rental; rental of vessels; rental of 
wheelchairs; rental of bicycles; rental of aircraft; rental of mechanical parking 
systems; rental of packing or wrapping machines and apparatus; rental of refrigerator-
freezers for household purposes; rental of freezers for household purposes; postal 
services; rental of freezing machines and apparatus; rental of gasoline station 
equipment (not for repair and maintenance of automobiles）. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Research, collection, management and provision of scientific technology information; 
design of air conditioning systems; design of other machines and apparatus; inspection 
of automobiles for automobile safety inspection; research on soil pollution; design of 
plants; engineering of plants; design of oil refining apparatus; engineering of oil 
refining apparatus; inspection of automobiles for automobile safety inspection, 
agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for automobile safety 
inspection; brokerage and arrangement and reservation for inspection of automobiles 
for automobile safety inspection, brokerage and arrangement and reservation for 
agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for automobile safety 
inspection; chemical analysis of petroleum products; chemical analysis of metals; 
research, exploration and development of petroleum oil and natural gas resources; 
research, development, testing and analysis relating to manufacturing, processing and 
using of petroleum products and raw materials thereof; providing meteorological 
information; architectural design; surveying; geological surveys or research; 
designing of machines, apparatus, instruments [including their parts] or systems 
composed of such machines, apparatus and instruments; designing; computer software 
design, computer programming, or maintenance of computer software; technical advice 
relating to performance and operation of computers, automobiles and other machines 
that require high levels of personal knowledge, skill or experience of the operators 
to meet the required accuracy in operating them; testing, inspection or research of 
pharmaceuticals, cosmetics or foodstuff; research on building construction or city 
planning; testing or research on prevention of pollution; testing or research on 
electricity; testing or research on civil engineering; testing, inspection or research 
on agriculture, livestock breeding or fisheries; testing or research on machines, 
apparatus and instruments; rental of measuring apparatus; rental of computers; 
providing computer programs; rental of laboratory apparatus and instruments; rental of 
drawing instruments. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303210452 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

不適用 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

雅瑩集團股份有限公司 
中國 內地浙江省嘉興市 東升西路 966 號 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

誠通專利商標(香港)有限公司 
香港  
灣仔港灣道一號  
會展辦公大樓 34 樓 09 室 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

14,21,24,26 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

21-11-2014  
 
12-01-2021 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 18 
皮革和人造皮革，裘皮；不屬別類的皮革、人造皮革製品，箱子及旅行袋，日用革製品；雨傘及其部件；手杖；動物

用口套及輓具；腸衣。 
 
類別 Class 35 
廣告；工商管理輔助；替他人推銷；人事管理輔助；商業企業遷移；辦公事務；會計；藥品、醫療用品零售或批發服

務。 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 14 
貴重金屬及其合金；貴重金屬盒；珠寶，首飾，寶石及貴重金屬製紀念品；鐘，錶，計時器及其零部件。 
 
類別 Class 21 
廚房炊事用具及容器（包括不屬別類的餐具）；不屬別類的玻璃器皿；瓷器，陶器（茶具，酒具除外）；玻璃、瓷、

陶的工藝品；茶具、酒具、咖啡具及飲水用具；家庭日用及衛生器具；梳子，刷子，製刷材料（不包括牙刷）；刷牙
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用具；牙籤；化妝用具；隔熱用具；家用擦洗用具；未加工或半加工玻璃（不包括建築用玻璃）；不屬別類的動植物

器具；家用滅蟲、滅鼠用具，洗滌用手套，茶壺保暖套。 
 
類別 Class 24 
紡織品，布料；特殊用織物；紡織品壁掛；氈及氈製品；毛巾，浴巾，手帕；床上用品；室內遮蓋物；特殊用布；

旗；壽衣。 
 
類別 Class 26 
花邊，飾品及編帶；不屬別類的服飾品，飾針；紐扣，領鈎扣，拉鏈；假髮，假鬍鬚；縫紉用具（綫除外）；假花；

硬托襯骨；修補紡織品用熱粘膠片；亞麻布標記用品。 
 
  


